	ABINGTON VILLAGE INSTITUTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 25 January 2022
The meeting was held  at the Institute



	  Present
Barry Brooks
Helen Howe
Amanda Hutchins

Mary Miles

Gill Smith
Richard Smith
Bernie Talbot (Chair)

Christine Talbot (Sec)


	1. 
	Apologies 
Chris Adomeit, Dianne Dawson, John Ellis (vice Chair), Sheena Fraser, Jade Oi, Carol Thexton

	

	2. 
	Minutes 
a. Minutes of the Institute meeting held in October were approved.

b. Minutes of the Exec meeting held in November were approved.
 
	

	3. 
	Matters arising 

There were no matters arising.
	

	4. 
	Administrator’s report 
Everything seemed to be running smoothly and there had been several enquiries about private bookings. 

	

	5. 
	Café report 
Helen reported that all was going well. A Pancake Day event and a Spring Tea were planned. Dishwasher liquid was being sourced. Bernie to write a procedure for using the dishwasher/steriliser.

	HH

BT

	6. 
	The Abington Lunch 
Gill reported that 27 people had booked for Thursday 27th January. If numbers were lower than this it would be difficult to cover the costs at £5 per head. Bernie confirmed that the financial viability of the lunches should not be an issue in the short term as the low numbers were as a result of Covid and therefore could be set against the Covid grant that had been received from SCDC.

	

	7. 
	Film Nights 
A new lead for the film nights was still needed. The role involved fixing dates, lining up the team of volunteers, choosing a film, operating the equipment and purchasing refreshments. It was agreed not to restart before September.

	All




	8. 
	Treasurer’s report 
Electronic versions of the financial statements had been circulated before the meeting. Finances were in good shape. It was noted that all most procurement costs for consumables were set against the café in the accounts. It was agreed that this did not have any impact on the bottom line, but it was good that the committee was kept aware of it.

	

	9. 
	Improvement projects

A report had been circulated prior to the meeting.
1) An alteration to the S106 agreement was still delaying progress on the Terrace screen walling. Bernie agreed to chase.

2) An alternative quote had been sought for the electronics work in the meeting room as the first quote was high. Bernie agreed to chase.
3) Changing room ventilation improvements had been completed.

4) Cycle parking area. Quotes had been requested.
5) Terrace decking substructure was still a medium priority issue.

	BT

BT

BT

BT



	10. 
	Maintenance issues
The tap on the kitchen hand wash basin needed tightening. 
	BT


	11. 
	Any other business

a. Accident book. Bernie agreed to make sure it was available.

b. Rock salt. Bernie agreed to place the bag of rock salt to the front door so that was available to user groups on frosty mornings.
c. Platinum Jubilee – institute facilities booked for Sunday 5 June

	BT

BT

	12. 
	Dates of future meetings 
	

	
	Executive Group 

AGM & Full Management
	Tuesday    5 
Tuesday 26
	April
April
	at   7.15 

at   7.15 
	

	
	Executive Group 

Full Management  
	Tuesday    7
Tuesday 19
	June

July
	at   7.15 

at   7.15 
	

	
	Executive Group 
Full Management  

	Tuesday    6

Tuesday 11
	Sept

Oct
	at   7.15 

at   7.15
	


